
ADDERLEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Adderley Parish Council meeting held at The Village Hall, Adderley                                                        
on Wednesday 23rd 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: Councillors M Coulon, P Nash, C Cornwall and N Evans, also Mrs J Evans (Clerk)
Apologises: Councillors A Swindale, I Wilson and K Mycock and Unitary Councillor P Wynn
1. Welcome / Present / Apologises – Councillors present as listed above.   
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Public Session – There were no members of the public present. 
4. Approval of the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11th April 2018 – Councillors considered the minutes, which were proposed as a true and accurate record of proceedings by Cllr Nash, seconded by Cllr Cornwall, all agreed and the minutes were duly signed.
5. Clerk’s update regarding on-going matters:
The following updates were advised to the meeting:
a. The Clerk has chased Shropshire Council regarding the slippery pathways in the village but as nothing had yet been done she will chase this matter.
b. The sign by Adderley School is now working.
c. The street light in the lane between Corbett Drive and Green Bank is now working.

d. The Clerk advised the meeting that she had contacted Shropshire Highways regarding the damaged warning sign by South Lodge, the missing finger posts in the parish and also forwarded Cllr Mycock’s photographs relating to Norton Road. Cllr Cornwall confirmed that ‘stones’ had been written on the Norton Road where work is required and so it is hoped that this will happen shortly.
e. The gate to the playground has been repaired and it was unanimously agreed to purchase a gift for the resident who had undertaken this work free of charge.
f. The Clerk advised the meeting that she had invited Owen Paterson MP to the Annual Parish Meeting and although he was unfortunately unable to attend he will take forward any issues relating to mobile signal that are brought up at that meeting.
6. Report from Unitary Councillor – Unfortunately Cllr Wynn was unable to attend the meeting.
7. Report from Committees by Adderley Parish Council Representatives – Cllrs Coulon and Nash reported on a Market Drayton Neighbourhood Plan meeting and the Clerk reported on a Town & Parish Council Forum meeting.
8. Planning – The Council considered these planning applications and made the following comments:  
18/01895/FUL - Sub-division of existing house to form two dwellings - The Old Laundry, Shavington Home Farm, Shavington Park, Adderley, Market Drayton, Shropshire, TF9 3TB - Support
Determination of Planning 
None received
9. Finance
a. Expenses
	Payee
	Details
	Chq no
	Amount
	Authority

	N Power
	Electricity for Street Lighting
	D/D
	£123.31
	PCA 1957 ss 3 (1)

	Green Cleen (UK) Ltd
	Postage relating to Adderley Voice
	129
	£33.60
	Localism Act 2011 ss 1-5

	P N re Really Simple Plugins
	SSl pro Licence Renewal
	130
	£8.84
	LGA 1972 s 142

	JE re Currys PC World
	Cust Support Agreement & 
hard-drive
	131
	£219.98
	LGA 1972 s 111

	SDH Accounting
	Internal Audit
	132
	£150.00
	LGA 1972 s 111

	Came & Company
	Annual Insurance
	133
	£356.53
	LGA 1972 s 111

	Tony Seabridge
	Cutting hedge by Bowling Green
	134
	£924.00
	HA 1980 s 96

	Jane Evans
	Clerks wages - May 18
	S/O
	£220.00
	LGA 1972 s 112 (2)

	 
	Total
	 
	£2,036.26
	 


Cllr Cornwall proposed that these expenses be paid, seconded by Cllr Nash and cheques duly signed. 
b. Bank Reconciliation 

Balance brought forward                                        
 £   2,764.79
Income – as per attached schedule             
  
  £ 15,098.65
Expenditure – as per attached schedule
  
  £      725.24
Balance to be carried forward

  
  £ 17,138.20
Bank Balances as at 30th April 2018:

Current Account

            


£    1,000.00 

Interest Account




£  16,138.20
Total






£  17,138.20 

Adjustment for unpresented cheques


£            0.00
Total of Reconciled Bank Balances


£  17,138.20 

c. Internal Auditors Report – A copy of this report had been circulated to the Council prior the meeting and, having been reviewed, it was agreed that this was a good report for the Council.
d. Annual Governance Statement – The Council reviewed all the comments within this document and unanimously agreed to adopt this statement.
e. Year End Statement of Accounts – The Council reviewed and unanimously agreed to approve these accounts.
f. Certificate of Exemption – The Clerk explained the circumstances under which a Parish Council was exempt from an External Audit and the Council unanimously agreed that these circumstances applied and therefore the Chairman and the Clerk signed the Certificate of Exemption.
g. Insurance Renewal – The Council discussed renewing their insurance with Came and Co, which they changed to last year, and unanimously agreed to renew this for the next twelve months and review it next year.
h. Annual Grant Requests – No grant requests had been received.
i. Silent Solider Campaign – Prior to the meeting the Council had received details of this initiative and Cllr Coulon proposed having a solider outline at either end of the village on the A529 which would cost £500, Cllr Cornwall seconded this and all agreed.
10. Policy Documents – Prior to the meeting the Clerk had circulated the following policy documents to the Council:
a.
Standing Orders

b.
Financial Regulations

c.
Risk Assessment Schedule

d.
Shropshire Council Code of Conduct

e.
Publication Scheme, including ICO Model Publication Scheme

f.
Records Management Policy

g.
Press / Media Policy
It was proposed by Cllr Nash and seconded by Cllr Coulon that these policies be adopted by the Council en bloc, all agreed. Cllr Cornwall added that the Speed Concerns Committee would undertake a risk assessment relating to the installation/removal of the speed device which could then be included within the Council’s Risk Assessment.
11. Report from Speed Concerns Committee – Cllr Cornwall advised the Council that the group were due to meet soon to download the data from the speed devise and compile a presentation for the Annual Parish Meeting. Cllr Cornwall also advised that they will be leaving the device in the same position for longer from now on. A request had been received for the device to be put on Rectory Lane and potential places to site the device are being assessed. Cllr Cornwall suggested that if there were no posts or signs that were appropriate then a tripod could be purchased so that the device was free-standing. The Council agreed that the group should look into the costs of this additional equipment as this may be beneficial for other areas too.
12. Highways & Environmental Health – In addition to the issues already mentioned the Clerk had received an email from Cllr Mycock advising that in order to demolish and replace the garden wall running alongside the lane from Green Bank and Corbett Drive it may be necessary to close the lane for a couple of weeks, the owner of the wall is liaising with Paul Wynn about this.
13. Street Lighting / Maintenance & Repairs – No further problems at the moment. 
14. Playground Report – Cllr Cornwall reported that all the play equipment was in good order and Cllr Coulon advised the meeting that he had received a query about the fencing which was being looked into.
15. Report from Mobile Signal Committee – There will be a presentation by this group at the Annual Parish Meeting. EE have confirmed that they are sending representative to the meeting and two other providers are sending information. 
16. Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Nash updated the Council regarding the Joint Neighbourhood Plan and read through the justification statement that goes on the official notification to Shropshire Council. This statement, and the map of the area which will accompany the official notification, were unanimously agreed by the Council. Once the notification has been sent Cllr Nash suggested that the Clerk email all adjacent parishes, all agreed. 
17. Neighbourhood Watch – After discussion it would appear that unfortunately there has been a problem with the emails relating to Neighbourhood Watch being received, this will be resolved. There have been no reported break-ins recently and Cllr Cornwall has two new signs but suggested that more were required to cover the whole of the parish, she could bring costings to the next meeting. 
18. G D P R – Prior to the meeting the Clerk had circulated a report relating to this new legislation along with the Policies that should be adopted by the Council and subsequently published on the Parish website, these were unanimously agreed en bloc. 
19. Police Town and Parish Council Survey 2018 – Unfortunately the Clerk had not realised that only one response should be sent from each Parish Council and had circulated this email to all Cllrs. Cllr Coulon had completed this survey and so his response was reviewed by the rest of the Council who unanimously agreed that this could be put on the Parish website as being the views of the Council. 
20. Correspondence – General topic notes and information bulletins from ALC/SALC/NALC/ Shropshire Council are circulated by email to Councillors between meetings and there had been no additional correspondence. 
21. Parish Matters – No matters were raised at this time.
22. Agenda Items for Next Meeting to be held on Wednesday 4th July 2018 – Shropshire Outdoor Strategy and budgets relating to the cost of the website were suggested by Cllr Nash. 
There being no other business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.50 pm
Approval of the Minutes held on 23rd May 2018
Minutes accepted and approved by Adderley Parish Council at a meeting held on 4th July 2018
Signed by the Chairman ……………………………………………………………..
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